
 

June 11, 2025 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Attention:  Property and Business owners residing on or adjacent to affected sections  

  of the following areas: 

 Washington Avenue from Cheerful Place to Marine Place East 

 

Project Number: HIBC0018A 

Project Title: Washington Avenue Improvements Project  

  

Dear Property or Business Owner: 

 

The Borough of Highlands has awarded the contract to Fiore Paving Inc.  

    

The following information applies: 

 

1. The construction is planned to start on Thursday, June 12th, 2025, weather permitting.  

2. The duration of the drainage and paving project work is expected to be approximately 45 days. 

3. No work will be performed on weekends. 

4. The first phase of the project will be the replacement of concrete accessible ramps at 

Recreation Place and Marine Place East.  Paving operations will follow the installation of the 

concrete improvements.   

5. When possible, work will occur on the shoulder to keep traffic flow open.   

a. In the event that sections of Washington Avenue needs to be closed, please follow all 

posted signage for detours.   

6. Washington Avenue may periodically be slowed down for material deliveries.   

7. Driveway access may be temporarily interrupted; however, you will have access at the end of 

each workday.  It is unlikely any driveways will be impacted through this project.   

8. Washington Avenue will remain open during non-work hours. 

9. Residents are to be aware and adhere to no parking signage posted in the area of construction.   

10. Staging will commence no earlier than 7 am.  Work will commence no earlier than 8 am. 

 

All efforts will be made to limit inconvenience to affected residents and businesses.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to email Mike Muscillo, Borough Administrator at Michael Muscillo. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

Michael Muscillo 

Borough Administrator 

 

MM/ 

c: file 

VIA:  Website posting 


